

Spring 2025

Dear Pastor and Supporting Church,

I'm grateful to once again be writing to you with good news. All four of the young adults that I asked you to pray for in our last letter have trusted Christ as their Savior. I had the privilege of baptizing Pedro, his wife Bianca, Christian and a couple of others since our last letter. In addition, we have seen three additional people trust Christ. Please pray for Hugo, Sam, and Elenor as the begin a new journey with Jesus. God is blessing us in a great way here in Merced.

I'm also glad to report that the Lord has seen fit to give me victory in my own spiritual battle that I also mentioned in our last update. Through it all the Lord has taught me much about His strength and my

weaknesses. But I'm grateful for your prayers and His grace. His grace truly is sufficient!

Please pray for us as we enter a busy summer season that God will continue to bless us with new visitors and more prospects. We have been averaging over 20 that go out soulwinning with us and this has already brought more fruit to our ministry. What a blessing to see people who love the Lord so much that they are passionate about sharing that good news with others.

On a personal note, please pray for my younger sister, Nicole, who is being treated for cancer. Due to other health problems, she only made it through about half of the scheduled chemotherapy treatments and doctors are now shifting treatment to radiation. Your prayers are much appreciated in this matter. Our parents are also dealing with health problems of their own. Please keep them in your prayers as well.

We are just a couple of months away from our annual Vacation Bible School and the third year of our youth camp. These are always great opportunities to leave a lasting impact upon the next generation. Would you pray that God would use these two events to bring more people to salvation? Would you pray that God will use these opportunities to encourage and help develop strong Christian young people. The culture here in California, as with much of the rest of our nation, is a great adversary to people of faith. Especially the youth culture. We are endeavoring to provide a path for young people to know God and to grow strong in their faith so they can stand strong against the cultural influences of our day.

Thank you again for your continued prayers and support. We would love for you to come and see

what God is doing here in California and the fruit that has been added to your account.

In Christ,

Andy Doss



Cuthon D. Dass